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October 8, 2014
Dear KR Families,


Your children are a JOY!!! They have been hard at work in KR! We have launched both Writer’s and Reader’s Workshops. All the students are prolific writers in Writer’s Workshop. They all have wonderful stories to tell and are learning to add details to their drawings that will complement their story. Students are adding pages to their stories, and some are beginning to try writing words to go with their stories. They enjoy sharing their writing with the entire class at the end of the workshop.


In Reader’s Workshop we are discussing some things that good readers do. They are making predictions about the story using the cover and using details in the pictures to help tell the story. They are practicing “quiet private reading” and are becoming thoughtful readers, taking our time reading each book. The students borrowed “look books” from the KR library for their own book bins. Today they chose their own cozy spot to read during “IRT” (Independent Reading Time), which they were very excited about!

We have read and sung color songs for:  red, yellow, blue, green, brown and purple. They do love these songs – hopefully you have heard them at home. They have their own copy of each color book in their book bins.

In math we are subitizing, as well as practicing numeral writing. Next week we will begin our unit on geometry. We will focus on both plane and solid shapes.

In the LMC the students have been practicing using the mouse – a quickly disappearing art due to the iPad! They have gone onto “One More Story” and have used KidPix to draw circles, apples, apple trees, self-portraits and practiced typing their names.

This week is Fire Safety Week. On Monday we were very fortunate to have Mr. Waiksnis, a retired Lieutenant of the Fairfield Fire Department come and talk to the entire kindergarten about fire safety. Everyone loved his visit! I want to give a giant thank you to Mr. Waiksnis for sharing his expertise with us. The children are having fun sharing their fire safety homework with the class.


We have been studying apples. We have talked about the life cycle, as well as used our five senses to investigate five different kinds.

Coming attractions:

Tomorrow is GREEN day at Dwight. Please try to have your child wear something green – but, please, do NOT go out and purchase anything. (Next Friday we will be taking our first field trip – to Blue Jay Orchards in Bethel. Please dress your child for the weather. We have in the past gotten sprinkled on and been a bit chilly. So, please check the weather for Bethel!

The Dwight-a-thon is the 24th – children should wear sneakers. Halloween is quickly approaching. We will be having an All School Parade at 2:00, followed by a party on the 31st. If you come for the parade, you are more than welcome to stay for our party. Please have your child bring his/her costume. They will change into them prior to the parade.  We also ask that you leave any scary masks and weapons at home.

Thanks to those who have sent in a change of clothes for your child’s locker. They come in handy for all kinds of accidents/spills. Please remember to label sweatshirts and jackets.






Best Regards,






Kathy Rafsky

